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OBSTACLES TO GROWTH  
 

  In our district half of the congregations average fewer than forty in 

     worship.  Probably at least two dozen run twenty or less each week.  My 

   observation is that a fair number of these churches are struggling.  Many 

 of the members are becoming older.  Some of the long-time faithful are 

 passing away, while others are getting to the point where they can no          

 longer attend regularly.  Finances are becoming increasingly strained.  The               

          buildings are becoming more difficult to keep up.  It is easy to become                               

        despondent amidst these circumstances. 

 Is renewal possible for such churches?  The answer is clearly yes.  In fact, I       

    have witnessed several of our smaller congregations surge forward even in the 

     years that I have been with you on the West District.  If we are committed to  

  being spiritually meaningful, having real purpose, and reaching people for Jesus, 

good things can and will still happen. 

 I do believe, however, that certain congregations are challenged in  

becoming more vital.  They face roadblocks that prove to be an ongoing hindrance 

to renewal.  Until these giants are faced, nothing much is going to change.  In this 

event, the outlook may not be very positive for many of our smaller churches.  So 

what are some of the common obstacles to revitalization that many churches seem 

to be dealing with? 

 Naturally, a resistance to change is one.  If the definition of insanity is doing 

the same things over and over, yet expecting different results, many of us fit that 

bill.  Nothing is going to change if nothing changes.  Despite the obviousness of this 

assumption, it is amazing how many people think they can continue in their present 

course and a different outcome may still take place.  This is magical thinking. 

 Another hindrance is hanging on to the false hope that someone else must 

rescue us.  Jesus Christ is our Lord and Savior, and he rescues us from our sins.  

However, waiting for some other white knight to bail us out is often to avoid our 

own responsibility for change.  What are examples of this?  I could name quite a 

ÆÅ×ȡ  ɉρɊ )Æ ×Å ÊÕÓÔ ÇÏÔ Á ÎÅ× ÐÒÅÁÃÈÅÒ ȣ ɉςɊ )Æ ÔÈÅ ÄÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ ÏÒ #ÏÎÆÅÒÅÎÃÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÊÕÓÔ ÄÏ 

ÔÈÉÓ ÏÒ ÔÈÁÔ ɉÕÓÕÁÌÌÙ ÇÉÖÉÎÇ ÕÓ ÍÏÎÅÙ ÏÒ ÌÏ×ÅÒÉÎÇ ÁÐÐÏÒÔÉÏÎÍÅÎÔÓ ÄÒÁÍÁÔÉÃÁÌÌÙɊ ȣ 

ɉςɊ )Æ ÍÏÒÅ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ ÓÔÁÒÔ ÍÏÖÉÎÇ ÉÎÔÏ ÏÕÒ ÁÒÅÁ ȣ ÅÔÃȢȟ ÅÔÃȢ  4ÈÅ ÐÒÏÂÌÅÍ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ 

ȰÂÁÉÌ-ÏÕÔȱ ÍÅÎÔÁÌÉÔÙ ÉÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÍÏÓÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÔÉÍÅ ×Å ×ÉÌÌ ÓÉÔ ÁÒÏÕÎÄ ×ÁÉÔÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ 

else to solve our problems.  This ignores the majority of issues that only we can  

address, but are refusing to do so. 

 Many churches seldom invite anyone new into their fellowship and are not     

  particularly welcoming when people do show up on their doorstep.  Sure, they                

 ÔÈÉÎË ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÆÒÉÅÎÄÌÙ ȣ ÂÕÔ ÏÎÌÙ ÔÏ ÅÁÃÈ ÏÔÈÅÒȢ  %ÖÅÎ ÁÓ ÔÈÅ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ  

   Superintendent (and was introduced in church) I have worshiped in places where 

     almost no one  spoke to me after the service.  This is pretty strange.  I can  

      ÕÎÄÅÒÓÔÁÎÄ ×ÈÙ ÖÉÓÉÔÏÒÓ ×ÏÎȭÔ ÃÏÍÅ ÂÁÃË ÔÏ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈÅÓȢ  )Æ ÏÕÒ ÃÈÕÒÃÈÅÓ 

        ÄÏÎȭÔ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÄÉÅȟ ÔÈÅÙ ÈÁÄ ÂÅÔÔÅÒ ÆÁÃÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÒÅÁÌÉÔÙȢ 

  



 

 
Continued...OBSTACLES TO GROWTH  

 Lots of smaller churches ɀ and their pastors ɀ need to ask the reality check question as to whether their Sunday   

morning experience is spiritually meaningful, or not.  This includes the sermon, the singing, the vitality of prayer, and the 

ÏÖÅÒÁÌÌ ȰÁÌÉÖÅȱ ÆÁÃÔÏÒ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÏÎȢ  7ÈÉÌÅ ÔÈÅ ÐÉÁÎÏ ÐÌÁÙÅÒ ÍÁÔÔÅÒÓȟ ÌÅÔȭÓ ÎÏÔ ÃÏÐ ÏÕÔ ÂÙ ÂÌÁÍÉÎÇ ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÐÒÏÂÌÅÍÓ ÏÎ ÔÈÁÔ  

deficiency.  Pastors must look at alternative models for worship in small churches that permit congregants each week to 

praise God meaningfully.  Also, if we would be left cold by most of our sermons, it is safe to assume that most of your people 

are reacting the same way.  Remember that fewer and fewer people (especially those who are not already senior citizens) will 

come to church out of sheer habit anymore.  The sooner we figure this out, the better off we will be. 

 Beyond worship, a great number of our churches have little impact upon their communities.  We are simply not 

making a difference in the world.  If they went away, no one outside their immediate circle of active members would  

miss them.  Right now we are encouraging all congregations to think about how they might better connect with their  

communities through relevant missions.  This is a big deal and one key to renewal.  Our resistance to pursuing this 

pathway ɀ being the hands and feet of Christ in the world ɀ can easily serve as an obstacle to revitalization. 

 Other items could be listed, but I hope this offering might serve as a checklist for reflection.  My suspicion is that  

in most cases where decline is happening, more than one of the factors above would be seriously in play.  Perhaps thinking 

through and praying over these things might be a starting point for meaningful conversation in some of our churches. 

 

      Yours in Christ, 

      Joe W. Fort, Jr. 

IMPORTANT REPORT DAY INFORMATION 

 

 Report Day for the year 2012 is on Tuesday, January 8, 2013.  Auditors will be available at the Hub locations from 

8:30 am to 11 am on January 8th.  If you have not paid out your Conference Apportionments by Wednesday, Dec. 12, 

2012 , you must come to your Hub location on Report Day.  You will need to bring your signed Report Day report along with 

any apportionment payment you are making.   

 If you need help with Report Day, the Auditors are available to assist you before  Report Day.  The following are our 

new hub locations and auditors assigned to each hub.  Please contact them before Report Day. 

 

Hub Locations:  

Navasota, Brenham and BCS Hub Churches will report to the District Office   

 Auditors ɀ Robert Stutes (281-300-9277) and Jeff Dungan (979-574-6210)  

Cameron and Franklin Hub churches will report to Grace UMC in Hearne  

Auditor - Jeff Stull (903-452-8641) 

Madisonville and Huntsville Hub Churches will report to Huntsville FUMC  

 Auditor ɀ Richard Prather (979-218-7545) 

4ÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÐÏÒÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÂÅ ÌÏÃÁÔÅÄ ÉÎ ȰEZRAȱ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ '#&! ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅȢ    

Along with the Report Day report, you will need to turn in: 

1) Transformation Survey and  

2) Missional Excellence Report  

 

The Missional Excellence Report will be mailed to you from Shirley Broome.   

This report is to be returned to Shirley Broome at sbroome@txcumc.org . 

mailto:sbroome@txcumc.org


 

 



 

 WEST DISTRICT CALENDAR 

November 2012  

Nov 4 - Sunday   4:00 PM - Brenham Area Hub Charge Conference, Chappell Hill UMC 
Nov 11 - Sunday  4:00 PM - Huntsville Area Hub Charge Conference, St. Paul UMC, Huntsville 
Nov 12 - Monday  6:45 PM - Building and Location /Trustees /Finance Committee 
    7:30 PM - Support and Resources Team 
Nov 19 - Monday  11:30 AM - Retired Clergy Luncheon - TBA 
Nov 14 - 16 Wed - Friday Cabinet Meeting 
Nov 18 - Sunday  4:00 PM - BCS Area Hub Charge Conference, FUMC Bryan  
Nov 22 - Thursday  Office Closed - Happy Thanksgiving! 

December 2012  

Dec 2 - Sun    3:00 PM Bishop Huie Itineration @ A&M Methodist Church 
Dec 5 - 7 Wed - Friday  Cabinet Meeting 
Dec 12 - Wed   Final day for Conference Apportionments to be mailed in to the Conference Office 
Dec 15 - Saturday  10:00 AM - Clergy Christmas Brunch, Aldersgate UMC, College Station 
    (RSVP by 12/10/12 to Hope Cantu) 

January 2013  

Jan 1 - Tues    Office Closed - Happy New Year! 
Jan 8 - Tues   8:30 - 11:00 Report Day 
Jan 27 - Sun   3:00 PM L.E.A.D Institute @ Christ UMC, College Station 

february 2013  

Feb 1-3 Fri - Sun  Conference-Wide Confirmation Camp, Lakeview Methodist Conf. Center 
Feb 9 & 16  Sat   Lay Speaking School @ FUMC Bryan 

West District Clergy Christmas Brunch  
Hosted at Aldersgate UMC, College Station, TX  

Saturday, December 15th - 10:00 a.m.  
Childcare available upon request.  

Please RSVP by: Monday. 12/10/2012  
Hope Cantu  or Debbie Keim  

at the District Office . 



 

 

 

A&M UMC  

Aldersgate UMC 

Alexander UMC, Bryan 

Anderson UMC  

Bays Chapel UMC  

Bellville UMC  

Bethlehem UMC 

Blue UMC  

Cedar Springs UMC  

Chappell Hill UMC  

Chriesman UMC 

Christ UMC 

Cooks Point UMC  

Donie Memorial UMC  

Elwood UMC 

Evans Chapel UMC  

Farris Chapel UMC 

First UMC, Caldwell  

First UMC, Cameron  

First UMC, Centerville  

First UMC, College Station 

First UMC, Giddings  

First UMC, Hempstead  

First UMC, Huntsville 

First UMC, Kosse  

First UMC, Lexington  

First UMC, Madisonville 

First UMC, Marlin 

First UMC, Normangee 

First UMC, Somerville 

Flynn UMC 

Franklin UMC 

Friendship UMC 

Gause UMC  

Grace UMC, Bremond  

Grace UMC, Hearne 

Hillary Chapel UMC 

Hopewell UMC 

Lee Chapel UMC, Bryan 

Lee Tabernacle UMC, Navasota 

Leona UMC  

Lynn Grove UMC  

Majorôs Chapel UMC 

Marquez UMC 

Maysfield UMC 

McKenzie Chapel UMC 

Milano UMC 

Millican UMC  

Mt. Zion UMC, Brenham 

Paige UMC 

Pleasant Grove UMC, Brenham 

Pleasant Grove UMC, Dobbins 

Pleasant Retreat UMC  

Reagan UMC 

Richards UMC  

Richard Grove UMC, Brenham 

Satin UMC 

Shiro UMC 

Sneed Memorial UMC  

St. James UMC, Bremond 

St. Lukeôs UMC, Bryan 

St. Paul UMC, Chilton 

Stoneham UMC  

Stonehamville UMC 

Tanyard UMC 

Two Mile UMC 

Wesley UMC, Bryan 

Wheelock UMC  

Yarborough Chapel UMC  

Thank you to the churches that have paid  

100% of their 2012  

West District Apportionments  

YOUTH SUMMER 2013 MISSION TRIP OPPORTUNITY  
Bellville UMC will once again plan to participate in MOUNTAIN TOP - a teen/adult mission trip opportunity to      

Tennessee next summer.  We have chosen the week of June 30 - July 6.  If you have a small number of participants, you 

are welcome to join with our group (as space is available - we are limited to 33 teens, plus adults).  If you have a larger 

number of participants, it would be best to register directly with Mountain Top.  However, we can talk about networking 

for transportation. In any case, we would likely leave on Saturday, June 29 and return on Sunday, July 7. 

 

Mountain Top is somewhat like UM-Army on steroids.  It utilizes a permanent camp setup near Altamont, Tennessee 

(between Nashville and Chattanooga).  It utilizes a permanent camp setup near Altamont, Tennessee (between Nashville 

and Chattanooga).  Teens age 13 and up are welcome, along with college age, and adults of all ages.  As with most such 

ministries, you must send adults to go along with the teens.  

 

All participants are given a choice of working in "Service Project" (minor home repair projects) and "Day 

Camp" (working with local elementary-age children).  Programming and activities take place back at the camp after 

each workday. For more information about Mountain Top, contact Robert Stutes at 979-865-5976.  You may also find 

considerable information at the web site - www.mountain-top.org.  

http://www.mountain-top.org


 

 Connecting  

with Community  

Lord's Acre  

St. John's United Methodist Church  

1700 Hillcrest, corner of  

Hillcrest and Summit 

Rockdale, Texas 

Sunday, November 4  

Noon -2:00 PM 

Crafts, desserts, and other gift items  

for sale and through silent and live auction. 

A BBQ lunch begins at noon. 

 

First United Methodist of Normangee is a central force in the establishment of the Charles & Marie Geelan  

Community House (a nonprofit, charitable corporation headquartered in Normangee).  There are many memories of 

times-past when "old men and women" would gather under the roof of a small porch by a small shack, and they would 

just visit, "tell lies," and keep a community spirit alive.  That time has passed and the place to do this community  

building is no longer prominent.  In our visioning process, Bill Jones was convinced this is a vital piece of our        

community that needs to be replaced.  This became a major goal of our vision. 

Through the operation of this community outreach center, elder-persons will be provided cost-free lunches, social   

interaction, and medical education (in partnership with several healthcare companies from the Bryan/College Station 

area).  Additionally, space will be made available for county-based social services to make contact with people in need 

of assistance.  We fully anticipate to find not only people in need of the little things like socialization, but even more 

importantly, those walking in the dark and needing to find the Light of Jesus Christ in their lives.  

The initiation of the Senior Citizens Center is eagerly awaiting the completion of the access route to the house--a ramp 

building project has been finished, and now the walkway transformation is underway.  If anyone within driving       

distance of Normangee would like to help in the completion of this project, call Rev. Prather for dates and times when 

work will be continuing on behalf of our neighbors.   

Call 979-218-7545 for more details. 

Rev. Richard Prather  

Flynn/Normangee FUMC 

First United Methodist  

Church of Caldwell  

Invites you to join us  

For Our  

Second Annual  

òA  Community Christmas CarolóòA  Community Christmas Caroló  
 

Saturday, December 15 th  2012       

7 p.m.    

First United Methodist Church  

306 W Fox Street  

Caldwell, TX  

Come sing and listen to some 
great local talent!  Dessert, coffee 

& social afterwards.  



 

 
United Methodist Church of the  

West District  

Lay Speaking School  

Saturday, February 9th and  

Saturday, February 16th, 2013  

8:30 a.m. -  4:00 p.m.  

FUMC Bryan  

To sign up contact: Hope Cantu (979) 690 -5627 or  

Email: hcantu@txcumc.org  

For information contact:  

Scott Atnip (281) 728 -4593 or  

Email: scottatnip@yahoo.com  

L.E.A.D. Institute 2013 

January 27 

3:00 ï 5:00 PM 

We are proud to present  

Bishop Janice Riggle Huie  

as our key note speaker for the 2013 

L.E.A.D. Institute. 

Workshops will include such topics as:  

 

ß Pastor Parish Relations/Staff Parish Relations Committee, by Rev. 

Fort  

ß Board of Trustees Committee (how the Board functions for both large 

& small churches)  

ß Presentations on both men/women groups in the UMC 

ß Statistics on area population and how to use it effectively  

ß Music in worship. 


